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The prices of food and petrol and gas and electricity continued to soar away during the summer, as did the cost of new mortgages for those able to get them. The Retail Price Index is now showing an overall rise of 5% on a year earlier. Many commentators think that this actually underestimates the rise in the cost of living for a typical family at the moment. 
When we were awarded a 2.5% pay rise for both 2006 and 2007, we were promised a review if the RPI exceeded 3.25% in either of those years. When we were awarded 2.45% from this month (September 2008) we were again promised a Review if inflation exceeded this.

Teachers do not have “collective bargaining”. Your Union representatives do not bargain on your behalf. The Government sets the pay of the vast majority of teachers after a Review Body (the STRB) has taken evidence from Government, employers and teachers’ representatives and made a recommendation to the Government. 

The Government likes to describe the Review Body as “independent”, but all of its members are appointed by the Government, and most of them are or have been employers themselves. No-one from a union background sits on the body.

Nevertheless, it has had the job of reviewing these last 3 pay settlements to see if they are fair in 
the light of accelerating inflation. Once the Government refused permission for a review that the STRB thought was necessary. Twice now the STRB itself has accepted the Government’s argument that it does not matter if the real value of teachers’ pay falls unless this would cause a shortage of teachers, and has told the Government that no review is necessary. 

The most recent occasion was just before the summer holidays. Inflation was running at 5%, more than twice as high as the proposed pay rise, but the Government and the Review Body agreed that this did not matter.

This betrays the very basis of all the pay settlements from 2005 to 2011.

What options do teachers have left?
We either let the erosion of the real value of our pay continue (remember that there are 2.3% pay rises planned for 2009 and 2010) or we stand up for ourselves.

If pay rises since 2004 had done no more than match inflation, let alone keep pace with other graduate jobs, a teacher on U3 (the top of the unpromoted pay scale) would be earning £1904 a year more than they are now; the cumulative loss to date is more than £4000.

I am writing this report from the Trade Union Congress. It decided this morning to “encourage local, regional and national joint campaigning, co-ordinating industrial action amongst those 
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unions in dispute over pay, and giving full support to such action.”

For its part, the NUT decided last week to ballot members to see whether they would support further industrial action over pay. The ballot will start on October 6th. Watch out for the other campaigning activities that we will be asking you to support.
(Message from Ian Murch, General Secretary of Bradford NUT.)

Welcome to all new members of Bradford NUT. Whether you are beginning your career, have moved from another area, or have recently joined the Union for any other reason, we wish you every success in the year ahead and hope to meet you at our General Meetings.

In the year ahead the NUT will be fighting major campaigns on pay and workload, and we hope as many members as possible will be actively involved. We will keep members informed about these and other issues in the Newsletter and at our General Meetings which everyone is very welcome to attend.

If you are new to Bradford you will have heard that the city is famous for its Asian food. 

All our meetings take place in one of the city’s best Asian restaurants, The International, and are followed by a free Indian meal. 
The Union is there to help you, so please don’t hesitate to contact us if you are experiencing difficulties you think we can help with.


Coming up – a Training Day for NUT School Reps. Details of this will be sent to all reps later in the term.

You could be a school rep.

The School Rep is a very important and valued part of the structure of the Union. If you work in one of the small number of schools which does not have a rep, would you consider becoming one? Full support is available, 5 days a week, from the Bradford NUT office.

It is possible that you have recently become the school rep. and we do not yet know - please ring or email with your name and contact details.

Or, if you work in a school which does not have a rep and you would rather not take on the role, perhaps you would consider becoming a contact person who would simply open and distribute Union mail and point members in the direction of the Union office. This would be very useful in helping us to communicate efficiently with our members. If you are interested in assisting the Union in this way, please let us know.

Salary protection, for those people who lost Management Allowances and did not receive Teaching and Learning Responsibility Points (TLRs), ends on December 31st this year. 
There are, however, a significant number of teachers in Bradford who receive salary protection from the school re-organisation, and this is not affected. We are at present in consultation with the LEA to ensure salary protection from re-organisation continues.

If you receive salary protection from school re-organisation, it would be a good idea to check your payslip carefully in January to ensure no mistakes have been made. If you are in any doubt about your salary protection, please contact us.

The NUT was alone amongst the teaching unions in opposing the abolition of Management Allowances in 2005. The action of the other unions has led to severe pay cuts for thousands of teachers.  
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The calculation of the pay for part-timers has been standardised nationally, with effect from 1st September but with safeguarding for 3 years if this results in a pay cut. All part-timers will have

their pay recalculated this term and we are currently discussing with the LA guidance to schools about this. Its main effect will be for teachers who work part days and may lead to small changes either way. We will send your Rep a copy of the guidance when it is ready. Please see the information on our website (www.bradfordnut.org) or ring us if you are concerned.
There has also been an important clarification to the working conditions of part-time teachers regarding the days and sessions when they can and cannot be required to work. In the past, we have had numerous enquiries from members about whether they can be forced to work on Training Days or attend meetings etc, on a day or session when they don’t normally work. The answer was always “No”, but now the “No” is enshrined in the School Teachers Pay and Conditions Document 2008 (page 183). 

”Part-time teachers cannot be required to work or attend non-pupil days, or parts of days, on days they do not normally work, but it should be open to the teacher to attend by mutual agreement with the head teacher.” 

It goes on to say that if there is a mutual agreement to work, the teacher must be paid for it.
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